
 

 

 

Lantra News Update: 
 
Subject:  Learner Photographs 
Date 14th December 2020 
 
 
Please remember to submit a learner photograph with their application.  With the 

change onto the NHSS Smartcards and specifically NHSS 12 where the Learner’s 

identity cards now last for 10 years it is very important to ensure we are using the most 

recent likeness of the Learner for clarity. 

All Learner photography submitted must be of Passport quality.  If we are not able to 

use the photograph that will most likely mean we cannot process the application.  

Please do not crop the photograph Lantra will crop them down to the correct size to 

use on the cards 

Photographs can either be emailed or posted to Lantra alongside the Learners 

application.  If you do opt to sending Lantra an electronic version, you must provider 

the learners name and Lantra Identity number as the file name. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*sample of an ideal learner photograph  

 

With Regards  

Lantra 


